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The Connecticut State Library’s Digital Inclusion 
and Digital Equity Initiative: What Library Trustees Need to Know

By Dawn Lavalle, Director, Division of Library Development, Connecticut State Library

    Libraries have long been aware and have taken steps to bridge the digital divide, but the COVID-19 pandemic exposed the vulnerabilities of Connecticut residents who lack access to the internet, lack devices and lack the knowledge to navigate the digital environment. The lack of access ranges from children attending school from home to older adults suffering from isolation and lack of connection during the lockdown. This is not unique to Connecticut.  It is a national issue that has gained attention from lawmakers as various funding initiatives from Governor Lamont’s Everybody Learns grants to the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) to the current infrastructure bill that addresses broadband equity. The Connecticut State Library (CSL), Division of Library Development is actively developing partnerships, programs and funding to assist libraries with digital inclusion and digital equity needs in their communities.

     Digital inclusion and equity benefit from knowledgeable library guidance and broadband connection.  A device and enhanced digital resources are all necessary for equitable access to healthcare benefits, job opportunities and workforce development, education and achieving any goal someone decides to pursue. Providing digital inclusion support and tools through our libraries, whether via a digital navigator, a laptop, internet connectivity or a new database, strengthens what library staff have at their fingertips to meet freely their community’s needs. Investing in our libraries is investing directly in our local communities. As library trustees, it is critical that you are aware of the 
needs in your community so that you can support your library in closing the gaps and ensuring access and sustainable funding through annual budgets or fundraising. 
What is Digital Inclusion and Digital Equity?

    Digital Inclusion refers to the activities necessary to ensure that all individuals and communities, including the most disadvantaged, have access to and use of Information and Communication Technologies (ICTs).  This includes five elements: 1) affordable, robust broadband internet service; 2) internet-enabled devices that meet the needs of the user; 3) access to digital literacy training; 4) quality technical support; and 5) applications and online content designed to enable and encourage self-sufficiency, participation and collaboration. Digital Inclusion must evolve as technology advances. Digital Inclusion requires intentional strategies and investments to reduce and eliminate historical, institutional and structural barriers to access and use technology.

     Digital Equity is a condition in which all individuals and communities have the information technology capacity needed for full participation in our society, democracy and economy.  Digital Equity is necessary for civic and cultural participation, employment, lifelong learning and access to essential services.
What Action is CSL/DLD Taking to support Connecticut Libraries?

     CSL/DLD convened an Advisory Council on Library Planning and Development (ACLPD) Task Force for Digital Inclusion to act as a unified voice for home broadband access, public broadband 
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Librarian or Drill Instructor?

The Importance of Policies 

in Public Libraries
By State Librarian Deborah Schander
     I stared down at my results in disbelief. “Librarian?” “Drill instructor??” I was in high school, and my classmates and I had just received the results of our career aptitude tests. To my astonishment, the assessment was telling me I would enjoy and be equally proficient as a librarian and a drill instructor. The librarian suggestion I could partially understand because I was undoubtedly a bookworm, but I couldn’t wrap my head around the drill instructor one at all. Clearly, the testing mechanism was flawed. I tucked the results away for a good laugh later and went about my life.

     Fast forward a couple of decades, and boy, do I understand now. 

     By a very circuitous route, I had become a librarian after all. And along the way, I had discovered I was also the kind of supervisor and leader who emphasized the importance of policy, procedure, and having each duck in its appropriate row. Much like a drill instructor.

     Policies and procedures seem like such a mundane and pedestrian aspect of any workplace, but they are also the backbone that allows the routine work and creativity to flourish too. They’re particularly important in the library setting because they let everyone—front line staff, supervisors, the many different types of patrons and decision makers—know exactly how to respond in a variety of nuanced circumstances. For example, how does your library handle a request to have a book removed from the collection for something that a patron deems offensive? What do you do if someone turns on a video camera and starts filming staff and other visitors? If law enforcement asks to see check-out records for a suspect they’re investigating? With so many people making so many different kinds of requests, it is incredibly helpful to have thought through your stance and response first.

    As a library board member, it is your responsibility to help create and support policies that provide vital direction to your library leadership and staff. Otherwise, everyone is left scrambling when a tough situation arises. Policies provide a roadmap for response that your director and staff members can follow. They provide notice to patrons in advance and can cut down on repetitive questions or uncertainty. They ensure consistency. And they’re always available, whenever a circumstance occurs and for whomever is responding.

     If you don’t already do so, make a point of talking with your library director about policies. Are they current? Are they detailed enough? Do they cover the situations that could reasonably occur in your library? Put those drill instructor hats on. Who know? You might discover it suits the world of libraries too. 
Have you visited our web site lately?

https://aclb.org
The Association of Connecticut Library Boards web site contains a wealth of information for library board members.  From the Home page you can access:

•ACLB Public Library 
Trustee Handbook 
•ACLB membership details
•Advocacy information 

to promote libraries 

•Links to pertinent trustee resources
•Previously published newsletters

Please help ACLB spread the word about effective board practices and developments in the state’s libraries by sharing this newsletter with all members of your boards.
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ACLB to Offer Online Mini-Conferences in November
     As the pandemic continues to limit our ability to gather indoors in large groups, once again this year ACLB will hold a series of online mini-conferences in place of our usual annual one-day event.  The sessions will take place during the weeks of November 15 and 29 in the afternoon and evening at times to be determined and announced as the schedule is firmed up.
     Topics will include advocacy and fund raising, presented by Libby Post, President of Communication Services, an integrated marketing and strategic communications firm based in Albany that works with libraries, advocacy organizations, health care agencies and not-for-profits.
library boards, library director evaluation and board assessment tools developed by ACLB, and library board basics.

     Attendance at the Libby Post workshop will be free for ACLB members and $25 for non-members. All other sessions will be free for all who register.  Our membership year runs from January to December, but new members who join now will be covered for 2022 and can attend the Libby Post program for free.  Dues are $35 for individuals and $100 for libraries.  Please see our web site for information on becoming a member of ACLB. Updates on these workshops will be posted on our web site and announced on the Conntech list.  We hope to see many of you at these online programs.

     Other sessions will cover digital inclusion and 

State Library’s Digital Inclusion and Digital Equity Initiative…
(Continued from page 1)
access, personal devices and local technology training and support programs for Connecticut residents. The Task Force is designed to engage with the community of librarians to explore how digital navigation could best be implemented in their communities and across our state.  Norwalk provides one model. The group is also looking to national models such as the Digital Navigator program by the Salt Lake City Public Library funded by the Institute of Museum and Library Services. In the next few months, the Task Force will be a Connecticut Digital Inclusion Alliance to address digital navigation as well as expanded eRate, broadband funding and other activities.

     CSL/DLD acted quickly on one of the goals and allocated $500,000 from the American Rescue Act Program (ARPA) for Digital Navigator grants to empower Connecticut libraries to carry out Digital Navigation Pilot Projects. The libraries will be deploying digital navigators who can work one-on-one with residents who need computers, low-cost broadband in the home and/or skills to participate fully in the digital world and gain access to such necessities as telehealth, employment assistance, social benefits, educational resources and cultural enrichment. CSL recently announced that four public libraries have been awarded American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds. The National Digital Inclusion Alliance will be training and advising libraries throughout the grant cycle which ends July 31, 2022. 

The awards: 

· $100,000 to the East Hartford Public Library for “Digital Navigator Pilot Project, East Hartford”

· $96,400 to the Ferguson Library, Stamford for “Stamford Digital Navigators”

· $100,000 to the Hamden Public Library for “Navigating Opportunity”

· $100,000 to the Hartford Public Library for “Digital Inclusion for Older Adults”

What should you as a trustee do?

     Library trustees can support their libraries by being informed and aware of the impact of the digital inequity in their communities and at the state and national level. Connecticut is receiving $143 million in Coronavirus Capital Project funds. Libraries are specifically mentioned for the purpose of expanding the physical space and equipment for technical and digital literacy training inside public libraries located in communities of need. In the next few months, DLD will be recruiting members for a statewide Digital Inclusion Alliance and would welcome local library board members to ensure that public libraries have a seat at the table to address digital inclusion and equity in Connecticut.

     For more information on CSL/DLD’s Digital Inclusion initiative, please contact Dawn La Valle at dawn.lavalle@ct.gov.
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Our Mission

•Enable member library boards to improve library services in their communities. 
•Broaden trustee knowledge of current developments in the library field. 
•Improve communication and cooperation among library boards.

What We Do

•Provide workshops geared to the needs of trustees across the state. 
•Maintain strong liaison with library-related organizations on the state and national levels. 
•Provide consultant help to library boards and individual trustees 
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